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Investing in our schools  
As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2025-26 Budget is 
delivering $2.1 billion for new and upgraded schools in regional NSW. This targeted investment will 
ensure growing communities get access to a world class public education. 

Upcoming improvements 
Work is underway to improve the operations and amenities at Maitland Grossmann High School. 
This work is being undertaken while we explore options for the school facilities into the future. The 
improvements that have now commenced will include: 

 

painting the hall, Block D and 
Block C 

 
installing covered walkways  

 
installing a shade structure 

 

a new demountable VET 
hospitality kitchen 

 
improving the appearance of Block E  

Painting  

The exteriors of the hall, Block D (school entry) and Block C will be repainted. The painting team 
began work on Friday 20 June 2025.  The team will also be painting the interior administration area 
in Block D. The internal painting will be scheduled over the school holidays to reduce impact on 
school operations.  

Covered walkways  

To improve access around the school, covered walkways will be installed to service the 
demountable buildings located near the library and the sports field. We will provide an update when 
this installation is scheduled.  

Shade structure  

We are working with the school leadership on the most suitable location to construct a shade 
structure to increase access to shaded areas for students. Further updates will be provided prior to 
the shade structure being installed.   
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New demountable VET hospitality kitchen  

While options for the future are being considered, we have made the decision to pause the VET 
hospitality kitchen conversion for Block D. This is to ensure that we invest in the best long-term 
solution for the school. In the interim a demountable VET hospitality kitchen will be installed at the 
school in the October 2025 school holidays.  

Students currently completing a VET hospitality course will still be able to meet their course 
requirements using the kitchen located in the school hall until the new demountable kitchen is 
installed.    

Improving the appearance of Block E  

We are exploring options to improve the appearance of current access restrictions around Block E, 
including how we can incorporate design into the temporary fencing structures securing the 
building to improve the appearance for staff and students. We will share updates with the school 
community as these plans develop.  

Health and safety 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and local community is our highest priority. The 
independent hygienist is continuing to monitor Maitland Grossmann High School and the clearance 
certificate issued to use all buildings on site except for Block E, remains in place.   

Next steps  
We are working through the options for the future of the school facilities and expect to have an 
update in Term 4, 2025. Thank you for your patience while we work though the best options for the 
Maitland Grossmann High School community. We look forward to sharing more information with 
you.    

More information 
You can find more information about the project at https://edu.nsw.link/MGHS or by 
scanning the QR code. 

If you have any questions about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure 
during business hours on the contact details below.   
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